

15 August 2016

a16-0059

Mr Binali Yıldırım Prime Minister of the Republic of Turkey bimer@basbakanlik.gov.tr

Dear Prime Minister Yıldırım,

It is with great concern that Kommunal, the biggest trade union in Sweden, has learnt that thousands of public service workers have been arrested, suspended and removed from their jobs over the last weeks, as a follow-up to the attempted coup in July.

We acknowledge the Government's right to investigate and bring to justice those responsible for the attempted coup, though Kommunal expresses its concern and condemns the suspension and removal of public service workers.

The Turkish Government should respect the right to organise and guarantee freedom of association for public employees. The Turkish Government should also respect human rights stated in the national laws and international conventions, like the European Convention on Human Rights.

Kommunal has a longstanding cooperation with public sector trade unions in Turkey and we will continue to closely monitor the situation in Turkey and defend the rights of public sector workers.

Yours faithfully,

Kommunal, Swedish Municipal Workers' Union

Tobias Baudin President

CC: H.E. Mr Ömer Kaya Türkmen, Ambassador of the Republic of Turkey to Sweden embassy.stockholm@mfa.gov.tr

H.E. Mr Erdoğan İşcan, Ambassador, Permanent Representation of Turkey to the Council of Europe, turkdel@fr.oleane.com

H.E. Mr Lars Wahlund, Ambassador of Sweden to Turkey, ambassaden.ankara@gov.se Mr Jens Odlander, Consul General of Sweden in Istanbul, generalkonsulat.istanbul@gov.se